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Minutes of the Executive Meeting held at Mid Devon IBC

Monday 29 January 2018
Present
Officers and Club representatives present are shown on the attached attendance register.

Apologies
Brian Cunnold (Kingsley), Don Harris (Kingsley),Keith Griffiths (Plymouth), Kevin Phillips (Exonia/Lib Mgr)), Chris Maynard(Honiton), Bill Dolan ( VP’s Secretary), George Mabon (JVP), Trevor Knight (Mad), Paul Griffin (Budleigh), Mike Sellick (Colts Mgr), Chris Adams (S Hams) David Butterworth (Lg Sec), Sue Butterworth (Fix Sec), Mike Reader (Sidmouth) and David Harris (Axminster).

Minutes
Minutes of the meeting held on the 25 September 2017 were approved with no matters arising. 
Officer Reports
Majority of Officer Reports were circulated prior to the meeting and are attached to the minutes. Verbal reports were presented by or on behalf of the following Officers:

Treasurer – Currently the Association has a healthy balance with an additional surplus expected at the end of the financial year(28 February).

Liberty Trophy Manager – Sadly Devon have been eliminated from this year’s competitions having lost to Wiltshire in the last round. Full match reports of the three matches played this year are available on the County web site.

County Competitions Secretary – All first round matches have been completed and the County web site will be updated within the next couple of days.
County Team Competitions
Report attached to the minutes.

On the question of “B” teams being introduced to the Over 60 County Trophy a majority of the Clubs present were in principal in support of this change. Clubs supporting the change were South Hams, Torbay, Torquay, Mid Devon, Kingsley, Sidmouth, Plymouth and Dawlish. Madeira were not in favour.
Constitution
The draft Dissolution clause was accepted as presented and will now go to the AGM for ratification. Copy on file.

General Competition Rules
Proposed revisions and additions were unanimously accepted as presented and will now be incorporated in the General Competition Rules. Copy on file.

Review Of Clause 8
An interim report had been prepared by David Butterworth on behalf of the working party and this had been circulated prior to the meeting. No comments were made at the meeting however the Secretary did recommend that if subsequently members had any thoughts or proposals then they should contact David.

Succession
The Secretary pointed out that according to the Presidential rota it will be Plymouth’s turn to recommend a JVP for 2018/19. If Plymouth are unable to submit a recommendation then the responsibility will pass in turn to Honiton and Mid Devon. The Secretary re-emphasised the importance of having succession in place.

The Clubs were also reminded that their nominations for the various County positions should be presented ready for the March Executive meeting.

Web site
The President emphasised how important it is that Clubs and members fully utilise the County Web site.

County Tour
All arrangements now confirmed. Coach will depart from Ken Rapson’s at 7.15am and Exonia at 8.45am.

All final payments are due by the 12 February. There are apparently one or two outstanding.

AOB
Clubs were reminded that all County trophies suitably engraved and clean need to be returned at the March Executive meeting.

Clubs were advised that the EIBA will be issuing further guidance and recommendations in respect to the new GDPR that come into force on the 25 May 2018. It was emphasised that Clubs need to be fully conversant with these regulations to ensure compliance.

The Treasurer commented that the number of affiliated members had for the first time in 20 years fallen below 2000 the current total being 1965. There followed a discussion on the reliability of numbers submitted by Clubs and the question was asked if Clubs should be required to submit a list of their members at the same time as paying their Affiliation fees.

The secretary advised that Bond Bowls would no longer be supplying our County shirts and therefore would be interested in receiving from Clubs the names of their shirt suppliers.

The next meeting will be held at Mid Devon on the 19 March at 6.45pm

There being no further business the President closed the meeting at 8.00pm.
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